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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

Monday, April 4, 2011
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the March 7, 2011, meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report
· President Bottomly thanked CPPAC for leading for the special meeting of Administrative Council in March, where they discussed work/life balance.  She looks forward to receiving CPPAC’s recommendations.
· She announced that during today’s meeting, the Student Life Division would talk about engaging student diversity and multiculturalism at Wellesley.  President Bottomly reiterated her belief in and support of a diverse campus community.
Diversity and inclusion are core institutional commitments and are important components of what defines Wellesley.  We have a responsibility to create a diverse and inclusive intellectual community to enhance learning.  Further, we must create an organizational environment where people of different backgrounds can work and live together comfortably and productively.

Diversity and inclusion require strategic leadership and planning, the reason for which Wellesley has adopted a tri-partite structure.  A search is in progress for an Associate Provost and Academic Director of Diversity and Inclusion.  Carolyn Slaboden (HR) has become the Director of Employment, Diversity and Inclusion.  Finally, for the Student Life component, Victor Kazanjian’s role has been expanded to Dean of Intercultural Education and Dean of Religious and Spiritual Life.  
Three-College Consortium Update:  Adele Wolfson, Director

· Adele reminded the Administrative Council that the collaboration among Babson College, Olin College, and Wellesley College is designed to:
· Expand educational opportunities for students;

· Develop interdisciplinary approaches to teaching and problem solving;

· Facilitate faculty research and teaching projects across campuses;
· Assist one another in administrative functions.

This can serve as a model for integrating the liberal arts and sciences into business and engineering.  It will integrate interdisciplinary perspectives, project-based learning, and a global outlook within undergraduate education and will promote institutional and educational change through cross-campus faculty development and collaboration.

· The major challenges of our time are interdisciplinary and complex and require input from many directions.  Combining liberal arts and sciences, engineering, and entrepreneurship provides a powerful combination of approaches.  It makes it possible to create programs and projects that could not be carried out at a single institution and has potential for cost savings.  Wellesley, Babson, and Olin are especially well suited for collaboration because of geographical proximity, complementary curricula and pedagogies, non-overlapping missions, applicant pools, and resources bases, and a shared commitment to excellence in teaching.  The Three-College Collaboration enhances opportunities for students on each campus.  
· Some new and ongoing administrative and curricular activities that are part of the Three-College Collaboration include:

· Cross-registration with some team-taught or joint courses

· Joint appointments and certificate programs

· Reciprocal library privileges

· Open membership in student activities

· Some intercampus services including a shuttle bus

· Groups meet on an ongoing basis around career advising, risk management, library and IT, facilities and space usage, dining services, housing, HR, Admissions, public safety, emergency planning, sustainability, and transportation.  

· Some new results of the Three-College Collaboration:
· You can now park on either of the other campuses without a special permit.

· Students who are cross-registered can eat on the other campuses.

· The libraries are working towards searchability on all campuses.

· Discussions have included summer planning and sharing space.

· There is some sharing of staffing positions.

· The Wellness Initiative is a program on all three campuses.

· We are trying to link the three events calendars.

· A new website, 3collegesbow.org, has further information.
· The Three-College Collaboration is hoping for approval of a new certificate in sustainability.  Introductory and capstone courses would be team-taught and all three campuses would offer elective courses.  

· Later this spring there will be an announcement of an innovation fund that will be open to faculty, staff, and students who need funding for cross-campus projects.  
· Adele invited everyone to a reception for Three-College staff, hosted by Joanne Kossuth, the VP for Operations and CIO at Olin.  It will take place on Friday, April 15, from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m. in Milas Hall on the Olin campus.
2011-2012 Administrative Council Committee Candidates
· Kathy Sanger, Administrative Council Nominating Committee, reported that the Nominating Committee had filled 16 out of 17 positions for the 2011-12 Administrative Council Slate.  Only the position of Administrative Council Secretary has not yet been filled.  (See attached copy of 2011-12 Slate.)  
Panel Discussion:  “Engaging Student Diversity as an Essential Component of a Wellesley College Education” 
Participants:
Debra DeMeis, Dean of Students


Michelle Lepore, Associate Dean of Students



Lee Cuba, Professor of Sociology, Principle Investigator for the New England 




Consortium on Assessment and Student Learning (NECASL)



Victor Kazanjian, Dean of Intercultural Education and Religious and Spiritual Life

Dean DeMeis opened the discussion and stated that most schools are envious of our diversity, which is an asset as well as a challenge.  Providing an excellent education means being a place where students learn critical thinking and have a venue to consider ethics and values.  Diversity helps us to reach these objectives by opening ways to new thinking and allowing for conversations which are critical to what we hope to achieve with a liberal arts education.  We need to know how to move forward toward our new ambitions to educate and welcome increasingly diverse students.
In order to provide background information for the panel discussion, Associate Dean of Students Michelle Lepore presented a demographic profile which came from a 2011 survey of enrolled students in all classes.  Students self-reported on racial-ethnic identification, sexual orientation, current religious preference, political views, highest level of education completed by parents, and best estimate of total annual before-tax income from all sources (parent, grandparents, and/or stepparents) who helped the student pay for her undergraduate education.
Professor Lee Cuba presented a study and assessment project undertaken by the New England Consortium on Assessment and Student Learning, entitled “What Does Diversity Look Like from the Student’s Point of View?”  The study followed 36 students at each of several colleges, including Wellesley.   Students were asked the same questions during their first year and during their senior year, and the results were analyzed.  The outline of the presentation was as follows:
· Background of the New England Consortium on Assessment and Student Learning (NECASL)

· Do definitions of diversity change over time?

· Do student perspectives on institutional commitment and effectiveness change over time?

· What factors might explain variation in students’ experiences with diversity?

· Concluding thoughts and questions

Victor Kazanjian, Dean of Intercultural Education and Religious and Spiritual Life, presented the organization of the Offices of Intercultural Education and Religious and Spiritual Life (see attachment) and discussed the Initiative for Diversity and Inclusion in Student Life.  Victor said that he is honored to take part in this work and believes that engaging diversity is very important, as students, faculty, and staff must deepen their multicultural engagement.  Wellesley is now setting a different standard for itself, and our students arrive on campus expecting diversity to be at our core.  There are four strategic areas of the Initiative for Diversity and Inclusion for Students:
· Diversity and Inclusion Education
· Affirmation and Collaboration

· Student Success

· Leadership Development

President Bottomly thanked the panel and said that she is very excited about this initiative which will enable Wellesley to leverage its many strengths.
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 12:00 noon.   
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Holliday
Secretary

